
 

 

These are the minutes from the January 24, 2012 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present  

were Mr. Walter Moran – Chair, John Dougherty – Board Member, Mrs. Lynn White – Board Member,  

Mr. Anthony Marino – Health Agent, and Mr. Arthur Ceurvels – Assistant Health Agent / Inspector. 

 

Having a quorum, Mr. Moran called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 

New Business: 

Mrs. White moved to approve the January 10, 2012 minutes as written, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted 

unanimously. 

 

Plans: 

116 Dwelley Avenue – Approved as submitted. 

 

140 Dillingham Way - Mr. Dougherty moved to approve the plan submitted to upgrade the septic system at 

140 Dillingham Way, submitted by McGlone Enterprises, dated 1/6/12, with the variances as noted on the plan 

and deed restriction placed on the property, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously. 

 

94 Plymouth Road -  Mrs. White moved to accept the septic plan submitted by McGlone Enterprises, for 94 

Plymouth Road, plan dated 1/16/12, (rec’d by BoH on 1/19/12) with the variances as noted on the plan and deed 

restriction placed on the property, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted unanimously. 

 

811 Washington Street – to be resubmitted 

 

 

 

All Permits and Licenses signed  

 

 

 

Mr. Marino’s update:    

Mr. Marino reported that he is working with the Attorney for the Trust which owns 22 Bardin Street to 

obtaining housing from the Cushing Residence or the Hanson Housing Authority. 

 

Mrs. White asked for an update on Charles David Salon at 222 Webster Street; Mr. Marino stated that we 

contacted Mr. McGovern of Stenbeck & Taylor Engineering last week regarding the proposed plans. Mr. 

McGovern is hoping to submit the plans by Feb 1
st
 for the Board’s Feb 7

th
 agenda.  Mr. Marino will ensure that 

the plans are examined very closely by Jim Donovan before bringing them before the Board. 

 

Mr. Marino also reported that he plans to develop a realistic formula for sizing septic systems for fitness and 

dance facilities. He stated a similar formula was recently developed by Bryan Flynn for nail salons in Norwell. 

Once the formula is finalized it will be presented to the Board for approval.  

 

Mrs. White moved to adjourn, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:19 p.m. 


